
New England States Government Finance Officers’ Association
Final Minutes 

January 13, 2023
Meeting held by Zoom
Board Members Present:   Ellen Sanborn, Lisa Hancock, Cheryl A. Lindberg, Tammy St. Gelais, Kathy Raposa, Abbie Sherman, John Ward, Cheryl Fournier, Carol Pratt, Rob Buden, Michael Gaughan, Sarah Wood, Juli Millett, Angela Aldieri, Randy Rossi, Scott Gesualdi, Mark Fleischer
Regrets: Diane Waldron, Mark Milne, Justin Campo
Also attending: Executive Director Bill Fazioli and Assistant Executive Director David Delano
Meeting was called to order at 10:02 am by President Sanborn. A quorum was present.
Minutes – November 4, 2022 – Moved by Ward to approve draft minutes. Motion was seconded.  Motion approved with three abstentions:  Rossi, Raposa and Fleisher 
Treasurer’s report – Fournier made her first report as Treasurer of NESGFOA.  She mentioned that the Operating Account at Citizen Bank was closed because there isn’t a Citizen Bank near her and opened a new Operating account at TD Bank.  Due to NESGFOA having an account with TD Bank, no Board resolution was necessary. The NH Conference account will be closed out soon and the surplus is now at $33,806.52.  The bills for each State’s membership dues have been mailed and she has received one payment to date.  Fournier has put through a change of address form for NESGFOA with the IRS.  Motion by Rossi to approve the Treasurer’s report.  Motion was seconded and approved unanimously.
President’s Report:   Sanborn had nothing to report as President of NESGFOA.  .  

Executive Director’s report:   Fazioli discussed the spring conference in Waltham, MA.  It is planned for April 27 and 28th, 2023.  He requested a couple topics from each Board member for potential presentations at the conference.  Any speaker recommendations are welcomed as well.  Registration for the conference will open towards the third week of February and the registration fees from last year will be used for 2023.    
Conference updates:  
Maine: Sanborn reported on the conference progress.  She presented a budget for review by the Board and explained that she used estimates at this point for certain expenditures. They have selected their food options and are awaiting a response from the Samoset Resort on the cost. Sanborn will continue to update the budget as she receives more exact figures.      
Connecticut:  Hancock had little to report on the CT conference in Mystic in 2024. Mystic Hilton, CT is the location. Fazioli reported that the contact for the conference has changed and he will pass that person’s name along to Hancock.   
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Vermont:  Sherman updated the Board on a recent visit to Jay Peak and that the Vermont Conference committee, along with Fazioli and Delano agreed that this was the preferred location at which to host the 2025 NESGFOA conference.  There are more positive options to the facility than other sites, though the drive is further north but mostly by interstate highway.  Fazioli is working on a contract with Jay Peak and expects to receive the formal proposal by the end of next week.  Dates for the 2025 conference are either 9/7 – 9/10/2025 or 9/14 to 9/17/2025.  
Other Business:  Delano mentioned that the Audit Committee needs to perform the NH Conference audit and can plan to do it at the April conference if ok with the Board or coordinate a room with St. Gelais at her office.  Audit committee members are Delano, Ward and Campo. Spellman would join them as he was Treasurer at the time.     
Next meeting dates:  April 26 or 27, 2023 in person at the Spring Conference in Waltham, MA.  June 9, 2023 location to be determined.     

Motion to adjourn by Rossi and seconded.  Motion passed unanimously. Meeting adjourned at 10:49 am.     

Respectfully,
Cheryl A. Lindberg
Cheryl A. Lindberg, Secretary
NESGFOA 
